
 

 

  Autumn  Term     9th September 2022 
secretary@jennetts.bonitas.org.uk 

 
John 10:10 Live life in all its fullness 

https://www.jennetts.bonitas.org.uk/plastic-free-status/


 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,   
 

Firstly, welcome to all our new families. I love writing to you on a 

Friday and we try to get you as much information as possible.   

 

We have been taking time today 

to help children understand the 

loss of  Her Majesty. We had the 

chance to begin to reflect on her 

impact and looking forward with 

hope. Some wise words from the 

Bishop of  Oxford ‘She has been 

our example and a rock for the nation and commonwealth. Her 

devoted service has given stability to the nation throughout this 

Elizabethan age. Her deep, personal Christian faith has been an 

inspiration to many, including me.’ 

 

Safeguarding—Nothing is more important than keeping your 

children safe. Our policy is here Keeping Your Child Safe and all 

other policies can be found here. 

 

Thank you so much on behalf  of  all 

the staff  for your very generous gifts. 

You made some very happy staff  at 

the end of  term. I should comment 

though that we never expect gifts 

that cost anything—some of  the best 

presents are hand made for example pictures and cards.  

 
Stay safe and have a great weekend,   
Liz Savage, Headteacher  

https://www.jennetts.bonitas.org.uk/headteachers-office/keeping-your-child-safe/
https://www.jennetts.bonitas.org.uk/headteachers-office/policies/


 

 

Meeting staff—we have open door at end of  day Monday, 

Tuesday, Thursday or Friday. If  you need a longer ap-

pointment please make via the office. Please remember 

Phase leaders are available to meet as is our inclusion 

team if  you need any assistance past the class teachers. 

Please don’t be offended if  you are directed to another 

member of  the team! 

 

Our Parent Questionnaire results are available here.  

 

Clubs  

After the pandemic we focussed on running catch up clubs using 

teachers’ time. This was the right thing to do as it has made our  

results more pleasing than ever.  We are confident that we no 

longer need to solely run clubs just as learning focussed. Please 

look out next week for a range of  paid and unpaid clubs that will 

run during the school day and after school. Those parents cur-

rently on Free School Meals (not Universal Infant School Meals) 

will not be expected to contribute unless they wish.  

All clubs will be offered on a fair basis using our magic booking 

system.  

 

Learning  

Our  Year 1-6 group letters and are ready. All plans will 

follow next week and with EYFS 

Year 1       Year 2 

Year 3         Year 4 

Year 5         Year 6  

Reception and Nursery plans will follow on in a week.  

https://www.jennetts.bonitas.org.uk/school-office/surveys-feedback/
https://www.jennetts.bonitas.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Parent-User-Guide.pdf
https://www.jennetts.bonitas.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Parent-User-Guide.pdf
https://www.jennetts.bonitas.org.uk/children/learning-in-school/year-groups/year-1-work/
https://www.jennetts.bonitas.org.uk/children/learning-in-school/year-groups/year-2-work/
https://www.jennetts.bonitas.org.uk/children/learning-in-school/year-groups/year-3-work/
https://www.jennetts.bonitas.org.uk/children/learning-in-school/year-groups/year-4-work/
https://www.jennetts.bonitas.org.uk/children/learning-in-school/year-groups/year-5-work
https://www.jennetts.bonitas.org.uk/children/learning-in-school/year-groups/year-6-work/


 

 

Queen’s Green Canopy  
 
Poignantly, we received this photo this week.  
 
 
Here is an official photo of  
Jack S with Jennett’s Park 
official tree which formed 
part of  Ascot Racecourse’s 
contribution to the Queen’s 
Green Canopy project in the 
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 
year. 
 
 
These 70 trees are intertwined with existing, ma-
ture oak trees, some of  which date back to 1751 
and will form a lasting legacy of  the occasion.  

https://www.jennetts.bonitas.org.uk/queens-green-canopy/


 

 

Chess Club  
 
We are delighted to have 
CSC back to run chess with 
our fabulous tutor Jon. 
 
Jon has kindly sourced funding from 
Wellington College so we can run an after 
school club on Thursdays 3:15-4:15 for 
Years 3-6.  
 
Sign up on ‘Magic booking’ for the very low 
price of  50p per session!  

You may also wish to register for the com-
petition!  

South of England Junior Chess Congress - Tourna-
ment Information  

https://www.jennetts.bonitas.org.uk/chess-club/
https://www.jennetts.bonitas.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Parent-User-Guide.pdf
https://www.southofenglandjunior.com/tournament-information/
https://www.southofenglandjunior.com/tournament-information/


 

 

Turtle-y Amazing! 
 
Ms Killick went to see our adoptive hatchlings 
in Cape Verde and sent back this picture.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Community Action at Waitrose Bracknell 
 
Waitrose were recently given some funding 
and a vote was taken through their programme 
Give a little local love with partners across 
stores. The votes were given and to be shared 
equally with HAF support groups in each area 
and the remainder to schools/education and lo-
cal community.  
 
Jennett's Park School will be awarded £333! 
We will spend this on gardening equipment 
and flowers.  



 

 

Autumn Term Sport Events  

 

Below is a table of  the external sport events that Jennett’s 

Park hope to attend. These events are all dependent on 

staffing as well as weather conditions.  

For all of  the events below there will be a selection          

process, please understand that your child may not attend 

the event even if  they are in the year group stated.  

Thank you for your continued support with all events.  

Miss Megan Knowles 

PE Lead 

Date of  Event Year 
Groups 

Type of  Event 

Wednesday 5th  
October 2022 

3/4 Cricket Skills 

  

Tuesday 18th  
October 2022 

3/4 Rugby: 
Skills Session 

Thursday 3rd  
November 2022 

5/6 Rugby Festival 
  

Friday 11th  
November 2022 

4/5/6 Cross Country 

  

Tuesday 6th  
December 2022 

Mixed Carousel of   
Activities 



 

 

Attendance– as we return to more normality please be 

aware of  these startling facts. Your child’s attendance at 

school is an important factor on the results they may be 

able to achieve as they progress through their education. 

Our teachers can’t teach children who have not come to  

school! The table below shows just how much impact 

time off  can have, the lower the attendance, the harder it 

is to catch up with peers. We expect children in school 

every day unless illness prevents this, help us to help 

your children and keep giving your children the best 

chance to succeed in school!  

 

96%-100% at-

tendance 

Your child has the best 

chance of success! 

Good. 

Your child is able to take full ad-

vantage of every learning opportunity 

offered to them! 

90-95% attend-

ance 

Your child has missed 

at least 2 weeks of 

learning, that could be 

10 literacy lessons and 

10 maths lessons. 

Requires improvement. 

Your child has missed a significant 

amount of learning and will have to 

work hard to catch up and avoid gaps 

in their knowledge, 

85%-89% at-

tendance 

Your child has missed 

at least 4 weeks of 

learning, that could be 

20 literacy lessons and 

20 maths lessons. 

Unsatisfactory. 

Your child is now at risk of undera-

chieving. They will need extra sup-

port from you ta catch up on missed 

work. 

80%-84% at-

tendance 

Your child has missed 

at least 5 ½ weeks of 

learning, that could be 

around 30 literacy les-

sons and 30 maths les-

sons. 

  

Poor. 

Your child’s poor attendance has had 

a significant impact on their learning 

and they will find it hard to catch up. 

These gaps in their learning are likely 

to cause them difficulties as they con-

tinue their learning in following years. 

Below 80% at-

tendance 

Your child has missed 

at least 7 weeks of 

learning, that is more 

than a whole term’s 

worth of maths and lit-

eracy. 

Inadequate. 

Your child is missing out on their edu-

cation. They will now struggle to 

catch up without significant addition-

al support from home.  



 

 

Parent Support Workshops 

To book a space please email your name, school and contact number to 

Inge.Taylor@bracknell-forest.gov.uk 

Your chosen course 

which will be delivered 

face to face at the   

Bracknell Open      

Learning Centre.  

You will be asked to  

complete an enrolment 

form prior to the start of 

the session and to follow 

COVID guidelines.  

Your place at the session 

will be confirmed prior to 

the course and if the     

paperwork is not complet-

ed your space will be of-

fered to someone else. 

 

mailto:Inge.Taylor@bracknell-forest.gov.uk
mailto:Inge.Taylor@bracknell-forest.gov.uk
mailto:Inge.Taylor@bracknell-forest.gov.uk


 

 



 

 

Outstanding Owl and Rainbow Promise 

Learners  

 Each week children are chosen for showing 

Owl learning behaviours or following our 

Rainbow Promise.  

Our Rainbow Promise underpins every-

thing we do at school. Just as the Rainbow 

was a sign of  God’s promise to Noah that 

from that moment God would enable Noah and the people of  the earth to 

flourish and experience life in all its fullness. So as a school community we 

promise to do our best to enable all the pupils and adults of  

our school to flourish academically and professionally so 

that they might reach their potential. 

The Rainbow is also a symbol of  the diversity of  our school community, but 

as a church school we recognise that we are all created and valued by 

God, and so as a school community we commit to care for and value each 

other. 

The dove symbolises our need to persevere in some aspects of  life as it is 

not always the first time we find success. It was not the first time that Noah 

had tried to find dry land and so we much seek strength within ourselves 

and from God to achieve. 

  These are our Values we try to live each day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Owl Learning Behaviours:  

C - Collaboration O - Optimism 

P - Perseverance P - Pride 

I - Inspiration    C - Challenge 

MD - Managing Distractions 

Love 

 Honesty  

Respect  

Peace  

Forgiveness  

Patience  

Support   

☺ Kindness & Joy  



 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

Pages for Children 
.  

 

 

  

 

Our Rainbow Moments 

this week  

Our Owl Learners this 

week 

Robins Well done and 

welcome to all our 

new  Reception 

children 
Woodpeckers 

Stonechats Rafi 

Whinchats Gracie / Dimitar 

Canaries Lilah-Mai  

Yellowhammers Clara / Olivia 

Greenjays Theo 

Parakeets Mason 

Kingfishers Subhan 

Macaws Benjamin 

Mockingbirds Eliza 

Peacocks Ellie 

Sabrewings Harry 

Sunbirds Ethan 

Robins Well done and 

welcome to all our 

new  Reception 

children  
Woodpeckers 

Stonechats Poppy 

Whinchats Ethan 

Canaries Bella 

Yellowhammers Tommy 

Greenjays Amelia 

Parakeets Hannah 

Kingfishers Rupert 

Macaws Rupert 

Mockingbirds Alysia-Rae 

Peacocks Poppy 

Sabrewings Tilly 

Sunbirds Frankie B 



 

 

 

 



 

 

Bracknell Open 
Learning Centre 

 
Based at Bracknell Open Learning Centre, we offer a 
range of  accredited courses in subjects such as business 
and customer service, as well as maths, English and IT. 
Alongside these are courses such as health and safety, 
first aid and working in care, in addition to classes to sup-
port goal setting, motivation, building self-confidence and 
more! 
  
Find out more at: www.bracknell-forest.gov.uk/community-
learning or email community.learning@bracknell-
forest.gov.uk.  There’s also a chance to meet some of  the 
team and try a selection of  free taster sessions in calligra-
phy, watercolour painting and mindfulness during our fam-
ily-friendly Open Day on Saturday 10 September, 10am – 
2pm at Bracknell Open Learning Centre – please help us to 
spread the word – there will be lots of  fun, free activities 
for everyone to enjoy! 

http://www.bracknell-forest.gov.uk/community-learning
http://www.bracknell-forest.gov.uk/community-learning
mailto:community.learning@bracknell-forest.gov.uk
mailto:community.learning@bracknell-forest.gov.uk


 

 

 

Upcoming Dates for your Diary 
 

Monday 12th      
September  

Year 1 parents/guardians - 9am  

Meet the teacher assembly  

Tuesday 13th      
September 

Year 2 parents/guardians - 9am  

Meet the teacher assembly 

Wednesday 14th 
September 

Year 3 parents/guardians - 9am  

Meet the teacher assembly  

Half  Term Monday 24th October - Friday 28th      
October 2022 

End of  term    
Nursery 

Thursday 15th December 

End of  Term Friday 16th December 2022 - 1:30 pm 

Professional     
Training Day 

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 Day 3 

Start of  Term Wednesday 4th January 2023 



 

 

 

Term dates 22/23 

 

Term Dates 2022-23  

Autumn Term 2022   

Half Term Monday 24th October - Friday 28th October 2022 

End of term: Nursery Thursday 15th December 

End of Term Friday 16th December 2022 1:30 pm 

Spring Term 2023 

Professional Training 
Day 

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 Day 3 

Start of Term Wednesday 4th January 2023 

Half Term Monday 13th February - Friday 17th February 2023 

End of term: Nursery Thursday 30th March 

End of Term Friday 31st March 2023 1:30 pm 

(Good Friday 7th April 2023; Easter Monday 10th April 2023) 

Summer Term 2023 

Start of Term Monday 17th April 2023—Children return 

May Bank Holidays  

 

 

Monday 1st May 2023 

Monday 29th May 2023 

 

End of term Nursery Friday 14th July  

End of Term Wednesday 19th July 1:30 pm  2023 



 

 

 

Term dates 23/24 

 

Term Dates 2023-24 

Autumn Term 2023 

Professional Training 
Days 

Friday 1st September 2023 Day 1 

Monday 4th September 2023 Day 2 

Start of Term Tuesday 5th September 2023 

Children return 

Half Term Monday 23rd October to Friday 27th October 2023 

End of Term Nursery Thursday 14th December 2023 

End of Term Friday 15th December 2023 1:30pm 

Spring Term 2024 

Professional Training 
Day 

Tuesday 2nd January 2024 Day 3 

Start of Term Wednesday 3rd January 2024 

Half Term Monday 12th February to Friday 16th February 2024 

End of Term Nursery Thursday 17th March 2024 

End of Term Thursday 28th March 2024 1:30 pm 

(Good Friday 29 March 2024; Easter Monday 1st April 2024) 

Summer Term 2024 

Start of Term Monday 15th April 2024 

Half Term May Bank Holidays 6th and 27th May 2024 

Monday 27th May to Friday 31st May 2024 

End of Term Nursery Wednesday 17th July 2024 

End of Term Friday 19th July 2024 1:30pm 

Professional Training 
Day 

Monday 22nd  July 2024 

Tuesday 23rd July 2024 

Day 4 & 5 (taken as staffs TOIL) 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear All 
 
This week is the thirteenth Sunday after Trinity. 
 
We continue with our cafe style church. Please arrive at 
11:00 and help yourself to refreshments.  Please be seated 
and ready for 11:30 when the service will start.  If you can 
help set up then please arrive at 10:30. 
 
As Reverend Carol is in the Holy Land we shall be joined by 
Rev Roy so there will be Communion and the common cup 
will be offered.   
 
The Gospel is from Luke and is attached if you would like to 
do the reading.  If you do not already get it sent directly I    
also attach the weekly update from Saint Michael's which 
has details of all the events we mentioned in the notices last 
week. 
 
School signing for entry to Ranelagh and Saint Michael's is 
at the end of the service for those who have attended. 
 
See you on Sunday, 
 
Nick 

St Francis & St Clare 

Church of England | 

Jennett's Park  

https://www.jennettspark.bracknell-forest.sch.uk/community/st-francis-st-clare-church/
https://www.jennettspark.bracknell-forest.sch.uk/community/st-francis-st-clare-church/
https://www.jennettspark.bracknell-forest.sch.uk/community/st-francis-st-clare-church/
https://sites.google.com/a/jennettsparkchurch.org.uk/jennetts-park-church/home


 

 
 

DONATIONS REQUEST 

 

For our Art lessons we can get really messy!  

So, we would love donations of no longer loved shirts.    

Ideally these would be an adult size small or medium.  

Reception are also on the hunt for Small World People,  

ideally Duplo please. Many thanks in advance.  

 

Items Welcome Any time 

Items for food/family donations—long life preferably  

Clean Uniform 

Sports 

Puppets/ Dressing up clothes 

Clean toys and games 

Lego 

Storage boxes/ trolleys—we love being tidy 


